
How to: Verify your banking information and add you NI number in the Partner Portal 

 

The HCPC is now implementing a new payroll system for partners. The fees for any work 
completed on or after 1 October 2025 will be paid through this new system. You will receive your fees 
on the 25th day of each month, for all work completed in the previous month. This means, any work 
you do for the HCPC in October will be paid to you on 25 November. Below you will find step-by-step 
instructions on how to verify that your bank details are correct and for you to add your National 
Insurance number. If anything is unclear, or you have any queries, please contact us a 
partners@hcpc-uk.org. 

 

1. After logging into the Partner Portal, navigate to the round icon in the top-left corner of your 
screen, which should contain your initials.  

 

2. You will land on your profile page, as shown below. On the left side of the screen, click on 
“Bank Detail”.  
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3. You will be brought to the “My Bank Detail” page, where you can confirm your current banking 
information or click on “Update” to make changes.  

 

 

4. Here, you will be able to add your new bank account details. Once the three mandatory boxes 
have been filled (red box), you must then tick the box beneath them (arrow), and then click the 
“Save” button in the bottom right corner of the screen (arrow). If you do not receive any error 
codes, your bank details will be updated. If there are any errors, a dialogue box will appear 
explaining the issue and how to resolve it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



5. Next, click the back arrow to return to your profile page.  

 

 

6. Locate the “DIVERSITY” list on the left side of the page and click on it. Under diversity, you will 
see “Background”. Click on it. 

 

 

 



7. On this page you will find the field to enter your National Insurance number. Please enter yours 
there, omitting any spaces. Click “Save”. 

 

 


